
NRDC plays scary Agent Orange card about 2,4-D herbicide found safe by
regulators

The GLP aggregated and excerpted this blog/article to reflect the diversity of news, opinion and 
analysis.

There has been a long-running scare campaign against the commonly-used herbicide 2,4-D, which has
been conducted by a number of environmental groups, the Natural Resources Defense Council being at
or near the front of the pack.

NRDC uses the time-tested strategy of equating 2,4-D with Agent Orange — the notorious herbicide
that was used to defoliate swaths of Vietnam during the war. The name Agent Orange itself sounds scary,
and the concerns about the health effects of one of its components — 2,3,7,8-TCDD, aka “dioxin” — are
legitimate.

One of the components of Agent Orange was, in fact, 2,4-D. So was water. Neither had anything to do
with dioxin. But, a second herbicide called 2,4,5-T certainly did. (During the production of Agent Orange,
some dioxin was formed as an unwanted byproduct. This is what is responsible for the toxicity of the
“brew.”) Yet, NRDC tosses around the names 2,4-D, dioxin, 2,4,5-T, and Agent Orange
interchangeably as if to imply that they are all the same dangerous chemical. They are not.

. . . .

. . .the group has crafted its words in a way that strongly suggest that 2,4-D is highly toxic and
carcinogenic, simply because it happened to part of the mixture that also contained 2,4,5-T and its
impurity dioxin. It is not much of a stretch for the reader to also conclude that 2,4-D itself also
contains dioxin. But it does not, and cannot. It is chemically impossible.

 

Read full, original post: NRDC Scientists Are Lying in the Weeds
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